[bookmark: _GoBack]Emergency Preparedness (“E-Prep”)
Comfort Kits

What is E-Prep?
E-Prep is the level of preparedness in the event of an emergency.    A major disaster/crisis could prevent you from getting to the school, for hours, even days.  The school district does not fund items for E-Prep, but highly recommends a program.  Rockwell Elementary has elected to keep meal bars, water, as well as blankets, shelter, and other necessary items to keep our children sheltered, fed and warm.
Below are two ways you can help our school stay prepared.
1. Community Supply
Major necessities as noted above are kept in a freight container at the school.  Expired perishables such as water, meal replacement bars, light sticks, flashlights, batteries, and hand warmers are disposed of and replaced regularly.  (Note:  The meal replacement bars contain no nuts.  If coconut, wheat or soy poses a problem for your child, please contact us.  Or if you have other ideas on items to store, the E-Prep team is happy to hear your recommendations.)
2.  Comfort Kits
Kits are quart-sized Ziploc bags (prepared by each family) handed out to students in the event of an emergency.  Examples of what you can put in your child’s comfort kit:  
· A comforting letter from you
· [bookmark: _gjdgxs]Lifesavers, suckers, or gummy snacks
· Sealed, non-perishable, and easy to open snack
· Gloves or mittens
· Small toy to keep your child busy, i.e. cards, puzzle, book…
· Photograph of familiar people and places
· Do not put medicine in your comfort kit
The most important part of your child’s comfort kit is the letter (see the example below).
	Dear John,
An emergency has occurred at school.  We love you very much.  We will come to get you as soon as possible, but it may take some time for us to get there.  The teachers will take good care of you even though it may seem that they are very busy.  Your job is to follow the teacher’s instructions and remain calm.  _______ or _________ (names from your Emergency ID Form) may come and get you and going with them is okay.
In the event of an emergency we have designated the following out-of-state phone number for our child to contact: ________________________
Love,
Mom & Dad



* * * * *  Call to Action * * * * * 
Please send your labeled child’s comfort kit including letter to his or her class by September 30th.
If you have any questions concerning this information, please feel free to contact us.  
Thank you for your efforts to make Rockwell a prepared and safe place for our children.
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